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Gertrude M. Hochberg

Appointed Vice President
Of Public Affairs

At the meeting of the
Executive Committee of the
Board of Trustees held on
Friday, September 12, 1975,
Mrs. Gertrude M. Hochberg,
longtime Director of Public
Relations, was elected as Vice
President for Public Affairs
effective on October 1, 1975,
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Mr. Hannon will resume
his duties as full-time Director
of the Library Services as of
October 1, 1975.

Gertrude Meth Hochberg

was graduated from the
University of Pennsylvania as a
jounalism major and began her
career as a reporter on the

Wilkes-Barre TIMES-
-LEADER, her hometown
newspaper. Alier working as a
copywriter in New York, she
became an advertising
executive in Providence,
Rhode Island, where she was
elected President of the R.I,
Advertising Club and an
officer of the American
Federation of Advertisers
(AFA). At this time, she also
taught school at the Rhode
Island School of Design and
later at Bryant College. In
1964, she was named
“Advertising Woman of the
Year.”

Mrs.. Hochberg viewed
her appointment as Vice
President of Public Affairs as
an opportunity to achieve the
goals she has set for Bryant
College. One of her goals is to
increase the recognition of the
serious and purposeful Bryant
student body. Mrs. Hochberg
also plans to promote the
excellent skills of the faculty
in preparing students for life
as well as a liviihood. Her

unique appointment ( the only
woman Vice President in the
state) will demonstrate to the
community at large the
commitment of Bryant
College to the advancement of
the status of women.
Congratulations from the
community to a woman who
has dedicated her life to the
betterment of Bryant College.

Appointed Director of
Public Relations at Bryant
College in 1950, she
helped gain the recognition for
the growth and development
of this institution which
resulted in the expansion and
relocation of this 112-year-old
institution, In 1971, the
College was moved and all new

buildings constructed in
Smithfield, R.I. It was the
publicity for the dedication of
this modern new campus thal
wan her the ACPRA “Award
For Excellence In News

Information” at the joint
conference of the New
England and Middle Atlantic
combined AAC & ACPRA
conference in New York in
1973. In 1975 she received the
Eleanor R. Collier Award for
“Outstanding Contributions of
Higher Education.”

GUY DAVIS

by Paul Demers

It could ‘be the end of
October before Guy Davis will
know il he still has a job here
at Bryant. The time [factor
depends on the arbitrator who
met with Mr. Davis, Dr. Smith
and their respective lawyers
last Thursday on the issue of
the Davis contracl renewal.
The disagreement came about

when the Rank and
Appointment Committee
approved the reappointment

of Guy Davis, but Dr. Smith
did not.

The normal procedure for
the reappointment of a
teacher is, first the chairman
of each depariment
recommends to the RHank and
Appointment Committee, all
the teachers without tenure
who should be reappointed.
Since Guy Davis was the
Chairman of the Math
Department and did not have
tenure, his name was included
on the list of those
recommended. Next, the Rank
and Appointment Committee
makes a decision on those
recommended and sends their
choices to Dr. Smith for his
approval. The Committee all
agreed that Guy Davis should
be reappointed, but Dr. Smith
disagreed. When a contract is
not accepted, the teacher may
® go through grievence

procedures, where a Review
Committee will re-examine the
contract. Guy Davis followed
this procedure and Lhe Review
Committee voted in favor of a
reappointment. When Dr,
Smith did not concur with
their decision, they agreed on
binding arbitration.

Un Thursday. September
eleventh, a Professor Teele of
the American Arbitration
Association heard Dr. Smith
and Guy Davis present their
cases in a session that lasted
almost eight hours. The
lawyers representing Dr. Smith
and Guy Davis have three

weeks to submit their
statements; after which,
Professor Teele will have up to
30 days to make his decision.
Guy Davis feels confident the
decision will be in his favor
and said the real reason his
contract was nol approved
“was due to union activity.”
Dr. Smith would not comment
about what the arbitration
decision might be.
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Renovated Rathskeller To Open

A familiar friend has been
missing from the Bryant
College campus since the
beginning of the school year.
The Rathskeller,
fondly called the *Rat”, is in
the process of being
renovated. Although the
renovations were Lo be
completed by the beginning of
the school year, it seems as
though the *“Rat” will not
open until  Seplember 29,
Tom Scott, Vice President of
Business Affairs, stated that
the Rathskeller project was
receiving top priority and
attended to by a full work
force.

The Rathskeller will have
a new look this semester.
According to Ray Quinlin,
Director of Physical Plant,
numerous renovations have
been made both inside and
out. First of all the area in
front of the bar has been
enlarged. To accomplish this,
the two walls which enclosed
the pinball machines were torn
down. The next major change
was the removal of the unused

or more 8

Studeﬁt Center

by Valerie A. Brauckman

The Student Center
Building Committee met again
Thursday, September 18, at
3:30 p.m. After much
controversy surrounding the
activities of the committee, it
was decided to compromise
and reach an alternative.

The committee generally
agreed that the original
Student Center project was no
longer feasible. Because of
new develpoments, the finacial
stability of the 1.9 million
dollar project is uncertain. Mr,
Dick Towmey, Director of
Development, who has headed
the Student Center Fund
Raising Project has resigned
(see page 2). Also, the Kresge
Foundation grant for one-half
million dollars has nol come
through, as expecled.

There is also a time factor
to be considered. The original
Center would be constructed
with metal building materials,
while the alternative could use
wood. The use of metal might
not enable contunued
construction throughout the
winter, whild wood
construction could. Thus, the
compromised center could
conceivably be completed by
September 1976.

No plans as to what the
building would house or where
the building would be located
have been defined. Before any
plans are finalized, the
committee has agreed to
gather input from the
community. The committee
has agreed Lo have
representatives present at the

Student Senate meeting of
September 22, the general
faculty meeting of September
25, and the Council of
Administrators meeting, to
answer questions and gather
input. In order to encourage
community participation in
the project’s future, Dr. Kelley
has appointed Dr. Fullerton
Acting Chairman of the
Committee, until permanent
confirmation from Dr. Gulski.

It seems as if the
Committee has regained its’
sights and reestablished proper
priorities. It is imperative for
the Bryant Community to
rreflect upon the
unsatisfactory methods that
Bryant College has used in the
past Lo accomplish goals, and
remember the essence of the
report of the tree men;
Collins, Kriebel, and
Needham. in their report
prepared for the Board of
Trustees last May, They stated
that: “Surely there should be |
participation by studenis in
the planning of this center.
The building cannot be truly
useful unless it reflects siudent
input: more important, the
process and practice of
student participation will
strengthen the program and
the College... Merely to name
a committee of faculty and
students and administrators,
which is then handed plans of
the building is demeaning and
dysfunctional. We hope that
this process can be seen as
reflecting the problems our
recommendations are designed
to ameliorate, "’

By: Steve Pascarella

“...receiving top priority and...a full work force.”

powder room next to the bar.
The two exsisting rest rooms
were also improved. Over-all
changes include the
installation of vinyl floor
covering, wood paneling,
painted ceiling, new light

. outside of the building.

fixtures, new windows, and a
new wood finish on the

Mr. Tessier will once again
manage the Rathskeller, and
the hours and prices are
expected to be kept the same.

—
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Play Ball!!!

In 1972 Congress passed a law prohibiting
discrimination by sex in any educational program that
receives federal funds. It took three years to work out
the regulations for enforcing the laws, and on July 21 of
this year, these laws went into effect.

All the nation's public school districts and
approximately 2,700 colleges and universities are
affected by the new statutes and more sports will be
open to females and more money will be spent on them,

For the first time, Bryant now has a Women’s Sports
program under the very able direction of Ms. Holly
Norton and for once schools must provide the funds
necessary to insure equal opportunity for women who
want to participate in sports, not necessarily on a
dollar-for-dollar basis, but separate teams must be
provided in all sports where one team will not
accommodate all who are interested in competition.

This is an excellent opportunity for Bryant women
to assert their athletic abilities and improve on our
physical as well as our mental health. Strong
competition and a healthy team spirit can only help to
bring the women at Bryant and the entire Bryant
community closer in an aura of fairness and equality.
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Why Not?

Dear Editor.

I've written this letter to
comment upon the lack of
consideration shown by
Maintenance and the Student
Affairs Office endured by the
resident students during
Summer Session and
Intersession. The dorms were
supposed to be fully
air-conditioned according to
the agreement between the
students and Bryant.

The air-conditioning
system was out ol order from
the very first sweltering
moment 1 entered my suite,
and stayed that unbearable
way till the last sticky second
of my summer stay here on
the campus.

A week of this extreme
heat dragged on and I was
forced to see Mr. Barlow
about what could be done to
rectify the situation. 1 was
told that the air-conditioners
would be working in just a
short while: a short while is
fine, but another week went
by and still my suite suffered.

Finally the dorm students
got together and each suite
complained to Mr. Barlow. A
couple of days later Mr.
Barlow paid my suite a visit
and said the AC was now in
working order. He told us to
shut all windows and the cool
air would soon refresh us.
After four hours of waiting
our suite was really hot, we
then knew for sure the AC was still
not working.

It was during the third

week that it came to my
attention from a student and
also from a maintenance
worker that the AC system
would not be repaired, at least
not [for this summer. The
reason for this being that
Bryant purchased their AC
systems from Whirlpool Corp.
the year that this model would
no longer be manufactured,
The school knew this would
enable them to buy the AC's
al a very low cost. But they
also knew that it would be
impossible to obtain parts
necessary for repair of these
AC’s,

AL lirst I was amazed thal
a situation like this could
occur here at Bryant. [ learned
otherwise.

Original intentions for an
intercom system were only
met halfway., The intercom
system was compleiely
installed in each classroom,
however, the wiring of them
was not. There was also (o be
an additional blacktop layer
applied to all roadways and
parking lots on the campus;
this never surfaced.

In thinking all these things
over | wondered why a full
disclosure of the situation was
never given. Why didn’t Mr.
Barlow inform us the Tfirst
week ol summer school that
those in authority ordered this
AC, and explain fully the
existing situation?

LETGER.S

iy

Maybe the reason lor not
“coming clean” is that as a
result the Bryant dorm
students would have reacted
violently to this dilemma. I
doubt it. More likely he
wanled to keep this
information quiet. The
maintenance man who told me
about the AC situation said to
“ keep it quiet. " WHY? Why
keep it quiet” The reason
being not to attract attention.
WHY*? What would this attract
attention to? Maybe it would
attract attention to those
people in authorily at the time
of the school’s re-location.
Those who were responsible
for spending and ordering
within a limited budget.

I mean, why not bring
attent:on to all that
“misplaced” money and all
those ‘‘unforeseen costs.”
Those that had higher priority
over a proper AC system for
the dorms, wiring of the
intercom system, and a
blacktop for the parking lots.
Why not tell the students at
the outsel the proper
condition of the AC’s? Why
not, I don’t know.

Sincerely, Frank Clemente

The Locker Caper

Dear Editor,

It's nice to know that
even in the “‘new” Bryant
College the old run around for
students still exists. This fact
has quite recently. been
brought home through an
incident concerning ithe new
locker procedure or to be
more precise, the old locker
procedure. 1 arrived back at
Bryant this semester to
discover that a locker 1 had
had for Lhree years had been
totally eleviated of about S50
worth of books. This was done
with absolutely no notice to
students and even more absurd
only one week before classes
resumed. Upon discovering
this, 1 non-chalantly headed
down to securily Lo reclaim
my property. Naturally, they
knew only that maintenance
had been given charge of the
property appropriated [rom
said lockers but not who was
in charge of the moving, why it
was moved, or anything else
concerning the matter, 1 took
a quick jaunt over to library
storage where the goods were
stored and to my dismay I
discovered that my properly
was mysteriously missing. To
put the “icing on the cake” I
couldn’t even obtain my
quarter.

After a brief discussion
with the individual guarding
the books (to make sure they
were returned to the correct
people) I was informed that
Ray Quinlin masterminded the
entire locker evacuation
operation, so | headed up to
his office. Ray immediately
jumped to the conclusion that
I was interested in renting a
locker for $5 a year. (An
interesting idea for making
heavy bucks when one
considers how many lockers
are here and how much
interest could be earned off
this principle aloneexcluding
reinvestment and the fact that
it will be collected every year
so that this initial figure will
never be depleted.) Interesting
how policy changes for the
administration when it’s to
their advanlage but never
when it’s in the students favor.
But anyway, I told Ray I'd
appreciate the return of my
property and he said he only
did what Student Affairs had
demanded of him and [ should
see someone over there. |
trucked on over to Student
Affairs and happened upon
Barry, Pete, and Carmen all at
the same time (2 feat in itself).
After posing the same problem

to these three, 1 was informed
that they had only wanted
broken lockers fixed and new

locks installed in place of
broken or lost locks.
Apparently, Ray had

misinterpreted them or taken
it upon himself to strip down
all the lockers, They in turn
suggested | return (o Ray
which I did. Unfortunately.
Ray's secretary had to inform
me that Ray was out to lunch
and wouldn’t return lor a few
hours (long lunches, e¢h?) 1
took this opporiunity lo
consult with a lawyer and find
out if the studeni: had any
recourse against the school lor
the loss of their property. As
it turns oul, the school is libel
in a civil suit for any property
which they had removed from
the lockers. All property
should have been tagged and
returned to the proper owner.
In the event that said property
was damaged o, lost Lhe lessor
is liable for the value of the
property.

As of this writing 1 have
been unable to get back Lo Mr.
Quinlin, but I would suggest
that any other whose property
wasn't returned see him and
inform him of your rights.

Love, Bob Calsi

Dear Editor.

I have recently submitted
my resignation as Director of
Development at Bryant

Good-bye...

my sincere thanks to all
administrators, faculty and
students, with whom I have

who pitched in so generously
to our recent Senior Class Gifl
Program.

College and will be leaving for enjoyed cordial relations Sibe ¢ huck =

a new position at the end of  during my more than four B ol H‘-_“ = all ‘*IL

this month. years' service at Bryant. In r}fa:\'t’, and “till we meet
At this time I'd like to  particular [ want to say thanks ~ “83i%

SARIEE U TS, BET 2 e e BB AEUDe. 4O L SNIEDS v Dt Towincy
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Dr. George de Tarnowsky

by Cindy Machado

New (o the Bryant
community this year is Dr.
George DeTarnowsky.

Receiving his Ph.D. at the
University of Maryland, Dr.
DeTarnowsky taught for three
vears at the University of

Florida (Jacksonville). He was

Photo by Wes Rugms

to develop a Public
Administration Program there
but found that it would not be
initiated for a few more years.
Dr. DeTarmowsky then came
to Bryant primarily for this
purpose--to develop and
organize a Public
Administration Program here.
This program is designed to
train people in public service,
thereby producing individuals
‘“who can reduce negative
aspects of public
bureauecracy.'’' Dr.
DeTarnowsky feels that
Bryant has a proper
atmosphere for this program.
He feels that management
skills and a business
background are necessary as a
sound basis if one expects to
derive the greatest benefit
from the program.

FRIDAY

While in Florida, Dr.
DeTarnowsky was actively
involved in communily
development. He has worked

with various citizen groups Lo
develop a sense of the
community and has also
worked with civic leaders in
developing a' community
system of priorilies in the area
of social services.

As a professor of the
Approaches to Politics class,
Dr. DeTarnowsky was asked if
he has any personal
philosophies on teaching. He
responded by saying that he
would like to get students to
think for themselves. He
would like to make them more
aware of the political system
and, as a result, help to make
them better citizens.

Scituate will soon be
home for Dr. DeTamowsky
and his wife and daughter.

Accounting
Association

We would like Lo express
our appreciation to Jan Smith,
Mike Filippelli, and Micky
Perlow for speaking at our
meeting held on Monday,
September 15th.

We were very encouraged
by the overwhelming
attendance, which was in
excess of 160. We have
aspirations that this show of
interest will continue
throughout the year.

Anyone having questions
concerning the Association
may contact us at P.O. Box
1612,

Sincerely, B.C.A.A. Officers

rree wlth bryant ld

The Rest

Of Your Life

There will be a free public
lecture on the TRANSCEN-
DENTAL MEDITATION
PROGRAM at Bryant College
in the Commuter Lounge, on
Tuesday, September 23, at
8:00 P.M.

The T.M, Program is a
simple natural mental
technique. It is easily learned
and practiced for about
twenty minutes twice a day,
while sitting comfortably with
eyes closed.

The T.M. Program allows
a person to enjoy the rest of
their life. Scientific research
indicates that during the
practice of T.M. people
experience a deep state of rest
along with orderliness of brain
functioning. The result is the
development of the full
potential of the individual.
Research shows that regular
practice of the technique
eliminates stress from the
nervous system, and develops
energy, intelligence, and
satisfaction. A trained
teacher will discuss the
benefits of this simple mental
technique in the light of
scientific research being
conducted around the world.
The meeting will conclude
with questions and answers.

The International
Meditation Society is a

non-profit educational
organization.

/ea turing
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3y Dean Lebovitz

From The Dean’s Desk

Here are some thoughts
on matters that require the
attention of graduate students.
. GMAT Exams

If you have been admitted
conditionally pending taking
the Admission Test for
Greduate Study 1in
Business (ATGSB), or if you

have been required to retake
this test, or if you plan to
apply for admission to an
MBA program, you should

take this exam as soon as
possible. The next exam will
be given on Saturday,
November 1, at Brown

University, URI, or Providence
College. Your registration for
the exam must be received in
Princeton no later than

October 10. For further
information, or application
blanks, check with The
Graduate Office.

2. Course Changes

Any graduate student who
finds it necessary to withdraw
from a course, must notify the

Dean in writing. The effective
withdrawal date is the day the
letter is received by The
Graduate Office. This date is

particularly important for it
will determine the amount of
refund, if any. Merely dropping
out of class without the

approval of the Dean does not
constitute withdrawal. If the
student is a Veteran, he should
inform the VA Representative

on campus, Gordon Bentley.
Also make certain to inform
your instructor of your
withdrawal.

IHE STUDENT SE 7%4."78 C O 7765/?.‘7 COW 7773338 ci’
PRESENITS

THE FIRST MINI- CONCERT

FABULOUS RHINESTONES

THE INA MAY WOOL BAND

EVENING SEPT. 19 in the rotunda

82 wlthout l.d.

3. Attendance

It is expected that
graduate students will attend
all classes. But if a student
knows in advance (hat he
cannot attend, as a matter of
courtesy he should inform the
instructor. If he cannot do
that, he should inform The
Graduate Office.

4, Spring Semester Flanning

The Graduate Office will
be planning for the Spring
Semester over the next few
weeks. Once again there will
be a preregistration period
followed by a registration
period. Classes will begin for
the Spring Semester on
Monday, January 5, and the
Semester will end on Friday,
April 30,

5. Summer and Fall Planning
This year there will be a

joint Summer and Fall

preregistration conducted

during the Spring S« mester.

6. The Advantages of

™ registration

Ii e¢nsures the student a
first consideration for a class
of his choice. With sufficient
preregistration, it enables The
Graduate Office to forecast
that a given class will actually
run. We initiated
preregistration for the Spring
of 1975. Our limited
experience already indicates
that most students who
preregister will actually
attend. But only about half of
our graduate students have
been preregistering. We would
welcome an increase in this
area. It would greatly facilitate
your enrollment and our
planning.
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ALBUM Gorrilla” Roy A. Nelson
B Named Dean

Y
REVIE Wgmes Taylor

James Taylor’s new album, “‘Gorilla,” serves largely as an old
vehicle for new material. The old vehicle being the soft melodic style
characterizing his music ever since his hit single, “You've Got a
Friend,” catapulted him into the mainstream of popular music, the
new material expressed in the lyrics he writes.

In contrast to much of the music on today’s market, ** Gorilla”
has placed more emphasis on the written word than the medium in
which it has been delivered; to put it plainly, Taylor is more of a
poet than a musician who fills voids with monosyllabic grunts. The
listener will probably find that the lyrics will be attracting more of
his attention than the accompaniment. Not that the album is lacking
musically either; with helping hands from Graham Nash, David
Crosby, and wife Carly Simon, the musical portions of the album
can hardly be called lack-luster.

Although the style is recognized immediately as that of James
Taylor, there is nothing on “Gorilla” that is readily traced as being a
remake of another cut on a former album, a common pitfall among
today’s artists. This, in and ol itself, ably demonstrates Taylor’s
talent,

For those whose only familiarity with “Gorilla” is the pop single,
. “How Sweet it is,” be forewarned that the rest of the album does
not flow in the same vein. That particular song is a remake of a
mid-sixties hit, and the beat is highly reminiscent of the Motown
sound of that period. However, the interpretation is quite pleasant,
adding a subtly contrasting element to the rest of the album.

The purchase ol a new James Taylor album might be likened to
that of buying a new collection of a favorite writer's works. In either
case, the purchaser knows fairly well what it is he is begetting, albeit
new. The most significant difference could well be that while Tavlor
has provided his own musical accompaniment, the reader of the
written must supply his own. Rating: *%%% on a [our star basis.

registered hair stylist
specialized for men and

ladies hair  styling

BARBER SALON
located on
Bryant College Campus
all natural look
8:30am - 6 pm
Monday - Friday
appointments preferred

231-6220

MR. SANDWICH WELCOMES
BRYANT STUDENTS

SANDWICHES TO SUIT YOUR TASTE
DOUGLAS PIKE
7 DAYS A WEEK

10

am-2 am

of
Admissions

Roy A. Nelson was named
Dean of Admissions at Bryant
College, it was announced by
Dr. Nelson J. Gulski, Acting
President.

Nelson, who is also
Foreign Student Advisor and
Coach of Bryant's Varsity
Bowling Team, has been a
member of the Evening
Division faculty.

-

-

(7"!4:. y
¥ -

-

A graduate of East
Providence High School, he
earned both his undergraduate
and graduate degrees at the
University of Rhode Island.

He joined Bryant College
in 1968 and has served as
Assistant Dean of Admissions
for the past five years. He isa
member of the American
Personnel and Guidance
Association, the Rhode Island
Personnel and Guidance
Association, New York
Personnel and Guidance
Association, National
Association of College
Admissions Councelors and
the National Association of
Foreign Student Advisors. He
is also a member of the
National Bowling Coaches
Association and has served as
Area VIII representative for
the National Association of
Intercollegiate Athletics.

Author of a number of
articles on guidance and
education, he has been a
consultant on these matters to
industry, education and
government.

Mr. Nelson is involved in
many civic organizations and
has been active in The
Greenwood Improvement
Association, P.T.A., Little
League, Cub Scouts and
Housing for the Elderly.

He is married to the
former Linda P. Nelson of
Cranston and resides in
Warwick, R. 1.

Faculty
Liason
Committee

Students are needed to
join the Faculty Laizon
Committee of the Student
Senate, The purpose of this
committee is to establish a
close relationship with the
facuity. Our eiforts are to try
to have effective faculty
evaluations and programs
between the faculty and
student body, beneficial to
both sides. Anyone interested
contact Bob Benson in the
Senate Office or leave vour
name and when and where 1
can contact you in my Senate
mailbox. Students on this
committee should represent all
four Classes of the student
body.

RESTAURANT
REVIEW

Have you ever wanted to see or do something first. Like
being the first kid on the block to swallow a gold fish and survive. A
trip to the Royal Roose Restaurant will allow one this sensation.
(not swallowing a gold fish but being first) The Royal Roose
Restaurant is located on the top floor of the Providence Civic
Center. What you can be first to see, (allowing you arrive early
enough) is the group or event ‘“‘warming up” before curtain time.
Since the restaurant has a superb sound system, and is overlooking
the stage, you can feel like one of the technicians. If you purchase
any ticket, and make reservations in the restaurant, you will be
allowed to stay in the roost for the entire show.

Concerning the restaurant, the prices might be considered above
average, You may be asking then why eat there -- the answer is pure
class. The [ood is good, the quantity is average, and the service is
courteous. Your date will surely be impressed with your choiceona
very interesting evening. At least you won'’t be called a copy rat. The
best part is thal you have freedom of movement, and you won't
have (o climb the stairs of Babylon to find your seat.

The menu has all the bases covered, so even Morris won't be
finicky. On my last visit to the Royal Roost I tried the prime rib. It
proved to be a good cut, and was cooked as ordered, After making
vour dinner selection, you can try their salad bar. The salad bar
could use a few more garnishes. but Lhe present selection is fresh and
adequate, While you are preparing vour salad, a fresh hot loaf of
bread is brought to your table. The cocktails are very good, and the
atmosphere is cozy. 1 strongly urge reservations, and by the way,

enjoy the show.

Youth Guidance

There will be a short
meeting for all those students

planning to have parties al
Halloween, Christmas and

interested in  joining Youth
Guidance on Monday,
September 22, at 3:15 in the
Commuter Lounge. All new
and former members are
invited to attend and hear all
the plans for this year,

For those who aren't
familiar with the program, it is
a big brother/sister program.
Each participating student has
a little brother/sister from a
poverty area. The children
come up to Bryant one

Easter, along with trips to a
farm and to a zoo. If possible,
we would like to hold some
activities on weekends. Not
only is it fun to work with the
children, but it is a
heart-warming experience to
know that you have pgiven
your time and love to a
deserving, underprivileged
child. It is a very rewarding,
fulfilling elub to become
involved in and we hope Lo see
many new faces at the meeting

afternoon a week, We are on Monday.

OPINION

by Craig Perry

The motto of Bryant College is ‘“Education for Business
Leadership”. In reading the proposed alternative for the Student
Center Building, I must ask if students are being “educated” on
being led by decision makers, or are we getting “educated” on
decision making while being “led”. I am referring to the alternative
of the original 1.9 million dollar Student Center Building promised
to the students by the Board of Trustees last May. (Was this proposal
considered as an adult passifier?)

Was the alternative proposed for the sake of a budget or the sake
of the students? Should proposals be made with money as the main
consideration, and the needs of the students considered second? Let
me suggest that the lack of consideration for the students led the
alternative plan.

Consider the decision to reconstruct the snack bar. First, since
almost one- half the student body here is comprised of commuters,
these students should have a place where they can eat without
leaving the Unistructure. Ther alternative calls for taking the present
snack bar and converting it into 25 or so faculty offices. In talking
to some faculty members, they expressed their discontent at
destroying the commuters meeting place. Ther conversion plan for
the snack bar was also discussed at the Federation meeting this
week, and once again teachers expressed their distaste for the move,
If these offices are not for present faculty members, but for new
faculty, where will these new professors teach? I believe that over
80% of classroom space is used every hour. My “alternative™ to the
alternative is to use the commuter lounge. If offices are really
needed, the other half of the commuter lounge could be used,

How would this community feel about walking in the cold rain
and snow to eat. (Remember we are students not mailmen.) Perhaps
you might want to drive your car over to the new center. Fine, but is
there parking space provided for in these new plans? In essence, [ am
saying that the entire college community should be consulted before
the desision is made.

Now, to consider the transformation of theRathskeller into a
counseling center. Since the “Rat” is presently being refurbished,
why spend money on it to convert it into a counseling centey. If the
“Rat” was allowed to remain in its present condition, students could
use it for small parties.

The questionnaire which we filled out should have been more
specific. IL should have listed an alternative, thus enabling true
student input. When the questionnaire said snack bar, I was thinking
of two, not just one snack bar in a field. How can this vague
questionnaire be used in making any decisions other than those
applicable to the original Student Center is beyond my
comprehension. Why not devise a questionnaire with the new
alternative proposal and see what the student’s reactions are,
Remember, to have a good questionaire, you must first define what
you are asking questions about, secondly, explain the resullts, and
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AND HERE THEY ARE ...

I would like to thank you
for nominating me for the
Bryant College Student
Senate. If I am elected to the
Student Senate, I will do my
utmost for you in whatever
you feel need be
accomplished. If ever you feel
something shouid be done at
Bryant, I will be there to hear
your suggestions. I will keep
up to date on all activities on
campus and will do my best to
make these activities more
enjoyable for you. I am not
about to make any
outstanding promises because
we all know that they hardly
ever become reality. I will say
that in electing me to the
Senate you will find that I
have a strong concern for
college life and that I will do
all I can to make it better for
yvou. Thanks again for the
nomination and my best to all
of vou.

Bob LeBlanc

Having lived in Smithfield
all my life I have been able to
see Bryant College from the
day it was built until the
present, Having had this
opportunity 1 have observed
some good things and some
not so good things that are
happening here,

Being a commuter I can
see some problems a
commuter might have making
friends, getting involved, etc.
To get the commuting student
involved more I'd like to try
to get some parties, coffee
house get-togethers, or what
have vyou to acquaint the
commuter with other
members of the school.

I won't ignore the dorm
student, in fact my goal is to
have a class where there is no
distinction between dorm
students and commuters. 1 will
always be open Lo suggestions
and will listen to anyone who
has a problem I can help them
with.

To sum things up I'm
looking to make a better and
friendlier Bryant. I will work
hard not only for a better
freshman class but for a better
Bryant College.

Bill Pilkington

I am running for a seat in
the Bryant College Student
Senate because [ feel I could
do more for you than anyone
else, I am a hard and persistant
worker. 1 always get what I
want and I'll get what you
want. Give me the chance to
make your years at Bryant the
best they could possibly be.

I am a man of action, not
Just words. So please vote for
me on election day.

Peter C. Rizzi

My name is Jim Dunn,
and I am running for the
Student Senate as a
representative of the freshman
class. 1 attended East
Longmeadow High School in
East Longmeadow,
Massachusetts, There, 1 was
involved each year in various
student activities and was also
elected captain i the football
and track teams.

The position Lo be filled
in the Student Senale
demands people with the
knowledge and ability to act
as a Senator effectively.

I feel that my experience
in student activities in the past
gives me the qualifications to
be a student leader that you
can count on. It is for this
reason that I ask for your

g, T, T T s i VAT 1 R TR ettt

I am Armand Luzi, and I
am running for Freshman
Senator. I believe that many

freshmen students have
problems or are dissatisfied
with some aspects of our

school. With the ideas of
students, I can form the basis
to try to set up and meet the

challenge of forming those
ideas into action. This takes
cooperation between all the

freshmen. We have got to be
together. Therefore, I am
running to try to get ourselves

together to work toward that
goal. If elected, I want the
students of our class to talk to

me and tell me their problems
and suggest what could be
better, because I am

representing you

make Bryant better.
Sineerely, Armand Luzi

We can

My name is Maribeth
Benedetlo and I would like Lo
be a representative of our
{reshmen class as a member of
the student senate. I am from
Woodbridge, Connecticut, and
my major is Law
Enforcement. In high school, 1
was involved with student
council for three years, and
was the vice-president of my
class as a senior. Because of
this past involvement, I would
like to be involved also at

My name is Sharon Shaw
and | am a candidate for the

position of Freshman Student
Senator.

I am asking for the chance
to represent you because I
believe that I can help bring
your views and ideas to the
Senate and can contribute
something to the student
government of Bryant. It has
only been a few weeks since
we all arrived on campus, but
already many of us have seen
things we would like changed.
Your Freshman Senators will
be someone to bring your
suggestions to, and will
provide you with the
opportunity to air your gripes.
I would like the chance Lo be
one of those six Senators.

(iet involved - help elect
your representatives by voting
next Friday.

Bryant. I also want to be on
the senate because it will teach
me more about Bryant, both
as a college and a community.

It would be useless for me to
state goals and objectives for
the forecoming year for I am
new to Bryant as you are. All

will ask is that you will give
me the chance to represent
you and if I am elected,l will
work to the best of my ability,
which [ feel is the only way.

I am running for a
position in the Student Senate
because I feel I have the
ability to put across the needs
of my class. I am a Marketing
major and as a result will be
attending Bryant for four
years. [ find this tobean
advantage for it will give me
time to become familiar with
the people in my class and to
finish various projects which I
will begin. I have held previous
student government positions
in high school, I have found
that the most effective way to
make one's wishes known is to
work through an organization
set up for the purpose of
getting things accomplished.
So often people have good
suggestions or criticisms which
could benefit the whole class.

But without a representative,
these ideas will go no further.
I wish to work with the people
in my class to make our school
a part of us. I am by no
means afraid to speak out for
an issue or cause I feel is right.

Although I have only
attended this school for a
short time, I hope to learn
more about the needs of our
school and our class. I am, and
will always be, open to
suggestions. The only way we
can get things done is to work
together.

It is easy to go on and on
about things I hope to
accomplish. But I want the
chance to prove I will do
things. So please vote for me,
Deanna Grader, on Friday,
September 26.

» Nolices

Any Sophomore or Junior
students interested in joining
the Student Senate, please
submit your letters to the
Senate Office by Monday,
September 22, 1975, by 12
noon. There are two vacant
seats in the Sophomore class,
and two in the Junior class.

Day school students
receiving educational
assistance through the
Veterans Administration are
requested to attend a special
meeting Thursday, September

25th, at 3:00 in the
Auditorium.
All girls interested in

cheerleading for Basketball,
please attend this important
meeting at the girls exercise
room in the Gym on
Wednesday, September 24 at
3:15. If there are any
questions, contact Lauren
232-0394.

ATTENTION SENIORS

The Career Planning and
Placement Orientation
Seminars continue with
sessions two and three on
Tuesday, September 23rd and
Thursday, September 256th.
The sessions are entitled
‘“Preparing for Job
Interviews”, and “Setting up a
Financial P. tfolio™.

All group sessions are
being held in the College
Auditorium at Noon. -

I, Robin Pirolo, would
like to ask your support of my
candidacy for a seat on the
Student Senate. I am seeking
this position because I have
had three years of experience
on Student Council in High
School and therefore feel that
I am capable of representing
the views and opinions of our
class.

As Freshman, I think that
we all have a lol to offer
Bryant in the form of varied
preferences and fresh ideas, If
I am elected, I hope that all of
you will feel free to come and
talk to me about things that
you want done. We are all a
part of Bryant now and I hope
you will let me help make this
a great year for all of us.

Thank you for your time.
Sincerely, Robin Pirolo

Hi' My name is Janet
Hyde, and I'm really looking
forward to representing the
freshmen class in the Student
Senate here al Bryant. I feel
that getting involved in school
activities is an important, as
well as enjoyable, part of
getling an education.

Being Class Secretary and
on Student Council for three
years in high school, I helped
organize many class and

My name is Mike Nevins,
and as a freshman, I am
running for one of the
positions of the Freshman
Student Senate. Besides the
academic activities here at
Bryant, it is important to me
to meet new friends and one
of the best ways is through
socializing and enjoying
yourself. There is a questioning
issue about havinga packape
store on campus and my view
is that it would be safer, .D.’s
should be required, and I feel
this would have little effect on
the Rathskeller’s profits. When
weekends come kids run out
at all hours for brew and if
they have had a few first,
which is not uncommon, a
store on campus would in that
respect be safer. | have the
spare Lime and I think I wouid
really help.

Thank you.

school functions, such as class
trips, proms, dances, and
various fund-raising activities.

Because of my past
experience on a student
government, I feel capable of
taking on the responsibility of
having a seat on the Senate. If
[ am elected, I will work along
with the members of the
Senate and strive Lo make our
vears at Bryant as profitable,
educational, and enjoyable as
possible!

My name is William
Cambell and with your avid
support I would strongly
enjoy being your
representative in the Student
Senate. However, before vou
give me your vote, | think it
would only be fair that I give
you my qualifications.

Having been involved in
the student government in
high school, I managed to be
an active member in various
committees, added to this is
my experience on the Senior
Class Executive Board,
member of the Financial
Committee, which has given
me a broad background in the
intra-student relations.
Granted my high school
environment different from
this one, however, the
experience and knowledge
gained will be applicable to
Bryant.

FASHIONABLE HANDBACGS

SELLCTTON O)

ARG

It is difficult to find ways
to improve life on campus,
since | have only been here a
few weeks. However, there are

things that could be improved.
For instance, I noticed at the
mixers there isn't a choice of
refreshments, what 1 would

like to see is a more varied
selection of refreshments,
after all, variety is the spice of
life. My primary goal is to

improve campus life where
ever possible and to make this
school year run as smoothly as
possible.

[ sincerely hope that you
will vote for me on election
day. I seriously want to be an
active member in the Senate
and I need your support.
Thanks for taking the time to
read this letter and remember
to vote for me!
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OPINION

By Joe Lahout

Anvone who reads this opinion will probably wonder why it is
wrilten in such a subjective manner with so little concern over the
objectivity of the subject. It is just very hard for me Lo write
rationally about the irrational Vice President of Business Affairs that
we have at Bryant College. This man is of course the infamous Tom
Scott who had the audacity last week to “profoundly”™ propose a

counter proposal to the future building of the Student Center,

Couldn't Mr. Scott see how badly every last inch of space and
every last dollar is needed, in the original plan of the Student Center,
before hacking it to pieces? This campus has an alcohol and drug
problem; the atmosphere is boring; Bryant needs something like a
Student Center very badly, not the puppet replica the Business
Affairs Office has in mind, Tom Scott reminds me of the Mayor of
Amity, in the movie Jaws, who kept trying to convince himself, and
anyone blind enough to listen to him, that there is no problem with

Kﬂﬁ-nyhg
Contest

On October I8 and 19
there will be a Kite-flying
contest held on the “Banks of
Bryant.”

There will be ten
individual contests with prizes
given for Ist and 2nd place of
each contest,

People are needed to help
with beer concessions,
registrations fees, judging of
contests. Publicity and poster
designers are also needed.

If anyone is interested in
helping out in these areas, will

Evening

Enrollment for the fall is
up about 12 percent over last
fall. There are more than
seventeen hundred evening
school students. There are also
over [ive hundred day school
students taking advantage of
the opportunity to Llake
evening courses.

Renewal stickers for 1D,
cards for relurning students
and new cards for new
students will be mailed
shortly. Lost cards will be
replaced at a charge of $2.

The Evening School
Student Organization has

THE ARCHWAY
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. Preregistration cosis you
nothing and guarantees a place
in the classes you want unless
there is a need to cancel. Take
advantage of this opportunity
and avoid being shut out of
filled sections.

Counseling schedules for
both Mr. Yorks and [ are
posted on both evening school
bulletin boards. One bulletin
board is located just around
the corner from the evening
school office. The other is
next to the lockers just as you
enter the classroom area,

the sharks or at Bryant College. they please contact Jim Broz conducted meetings the t '@

The financial wizardry of the man just amazes me. Just think, he | in the Senate Office. I two weeks. Semgl ““spa:r EVENING STUDENT
is saving us over a million dollars. Tom Scott should have been born —_—— concern and value to you are GOVERNMENT
forty-five vears earlier so he could have worked with Herbert Hoover being studied by your student ELECTS OFFICERS

in causing the Great Depression; because if his “toy” counter representatives. Your support

proposal goes through, the depression on this campus will get
greater, It appears that Mr. Scott’s priorities are twisted and he feels
that money is more important than the human beings that live at

Masquerade Party

On Friday, October 3I,

is needed. Your assistance is
welcomed.

The following officers have
been elected by the evening
students.

Bryant. | was under the impression that after last spring’s strike, the g:):: wll:,“l:e . slial:::e;n Those of you who expect  Jim Carpenter President
Administration’s attitude toward the welfare of the students had ih S:‘e‘ M’Y prE'-o“ 'tteey to graduate in May should  Bob Whiteside Secretary
become more important than their sacred balance sheets. Maybe e ERETE; Maxes: LOMMMISIOT. complete a tentative Adele DiNofa Treasurer

their attitude reallv has changed and maybe we threw the wrong

man out of office”’

Student Job At

Cash prizes will be
presented for five judgings,
totaling $300. The band will
be “‘Beaver Brown."

People are needed to help
decorate the Rotunda and

graduation card in the evening
school office. This will be
followed by a letter from my
office stating exactly what
you must complete to earn
your degree by May.

Several students have been
appointed to the Social
Commiittee and several to the
Academic Committee. The
officers and other student
members are currently writing

° cafeteria, collecting of funds the bylaws.
Win'er OIymplts at the door, setting of the Preregistration will be When the bylaws are
stage and perimeter for the conducted November Il finalized, elections will be held

Temporary student jobs
are available in Europe during
this year's Winter Olympics.
Numerous openings are in and
around the many ski areas
surrounding the Olympic site
at Innsbruck, Austria.
Students may earn a standard
wage in addition to free room
and board for doing anything
from kitchen, dining room and
other hotel and restaurant
work to outdoor work as
required at a ski resort,

The expected spillover of
visitors from all over the world
to the Winter Olympics will
also require student helpers in
areas such as southern
Germany, parts of Switzerland
and the French Alps. In
addition to earning your keep

in Europe, skiers and would be
skiers will be able to try
Europe’s most famous slopes
in the aura of Olympic skiing.
Free time can also be used to
watch the world’s best as they
compete for medals.

Students interested in
working at a ski resort in
Europe this winter should
apply immediately. All
openings are given out on a
first come, first served basis,
However , in some cases,
languag. students receive
priority. Any student may
obtain an application form
by sending their name and
address directly to Winter
Placement, SOS, Box 1812,
Luxembourg, Europe.

band. Publicity and poster
designers are also needed.

If anyone is interested in
helping out in these areas, will
thay please contact Jim Broz
in the Senate Office.

through November 25.
Schedules and registrations
cards will be mailed November

to decide on officers for the
year. The present officers are
temporary.

Delta Omega Professional Society

Notice

b=

All international
students are requested to
report to Rm-270
Monday, September 22, at
3p.m.

WANTED: Used Disection
Kits Needed for Resale.
Contact Dr. Langlois, Science
Dept.

)

)

* 1tsp. sugar

TaE

Taxco Fizz.

* 2 0z. Jose Cuervo Tequila
* Juice from one lime (or 2 tbsp.)

% 2 dashes orange bitters
* White of one egg
* A glass is quite helpful, too.

J0SE CURRVO TEQUILA. 80 PROOF.

Deita Omega Professional
Society has four
dinner-speaker functions per
year. The purpose of the
organization is to familiarize
the student with the
ever-changing business world.
The evenings are off campus at
the restaurants in the area.
The dinners begin with an
informal cocktail hour

followed by dinner. After the
dinner is completed the guest
for the evening is introduced

ﬂm 3‘:’5 ycar—gcgiuniug juu. Scpl. 9

@ﬂam&ur,n Su&d and éggp/anl parmcdan
@Cra&mcal a[wayd avaiia‘lc
@ 26 other varielies of hot &

coiJ Janc!wic‘td

F‘Oﬂ! OPJCPJ la‘cu at

231 - 9639

Opcu every nig‘f ’h[/ flpm

by the president of Delta
Omega. Upon completion of
the speaker’s presentation, a
question and answer period is
held. The evening is then
ended by a few words from
the president. All in all, Delta
Omega is an enjoyable night
off campus as well as
informative. Watch for further
information on posters about
the [lirst dinner-speaker
function. Hope to see you
there!
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Bryant Vanquish

Bryant's Varsity Soccer
squad blanked Worcestler Stale
5-0, in the season opener for
both teams last Saturday
alternoon.

Under partly sunny skies,
and aided by a slight cross
wind, the Indians scored two
goals in the first half. Kevin
Homon, Bryants's top scorer
in each ol the last two years
tallied the home team’s initial
goal after 27 1/2 minutes of
play. Taking control of the
ball at mid-field, Homon
dribbled down the far side of
the field before scoring from a
bad angle; he had just about
three feet in which to work
with. The second goal for
Bryanit came about seven
minutes later as Co-Captain
Jellf Arpin drilled home Jeff
Kusz's boot. Kusz was
credited with the assist.
Previously the vyisitors'
fullbacks missed several
opportunities to clear the ball
from in front of the Worcester
State goal. This play closed
out the scoring at the end of
the first half, leaving Bryant
with a 2-0 advantage.
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Kevin Homon in action.

In the second half, Bryant
totally dominaled the game,
allowing the Worcester State
“offense” just three shots on
net Scoring the third goal for

the Indians was offensively-

minded Homon, his
second of the onslaught.
Kevin’s goal at 35 minutes was
assisted by Arpin. “Arpo”
stole the ball from an
opposing fullback and passed
it to Homon, who -easily
disposed of the ball. After

—_——

by John Gahan

pounding the State goaltender
for 7 1/2 minutes (42:30 into
the second half), sophomore
Mike Kelly slipped home
Bryant’s fourth score. James
Hubbard, a newcomer f{rom
Liberia, made the play
possible with an accurate pass
to the pursuing [orward. With
less than one minute left in
the game, Pat Sullivan scored
the final goal of the game. It
was Sullie’s first varsity goal as
the enthusiastic crowd
resounded for the final time,
Kelly assisted on the perfectly
executed bang-bang play that
saw Sullivan rifle a shot into
the upper right hand corner
of the net, well out of the
reach of the surprised
Worcester State goalie, Joe
Balcum.

Gary O'Brien, Rich Lewis,
Matt Baginski, and Kevin
Lavalla deserve merit after
playing a fine defensive game,
even though positioned at or
near the center of the field.
The  quartet held their
opponents to a mere 8 shols
on goal for the entire game.
John Feeley minding the all

Photo by Wes Riggins

but undisturbed nets for
Bryant posted his first shutout
of the young season. The game
was not a true test for
Bryant’s superior netminder.

Talking to Coach Guay
after the game, I asked him
how he thought his squad
performed. Guay said, “It is
still early in the season, but I
think we have a greal deal of
depth this year.” He
emphasized his point by
mentioning that four different
players scored the 5 goals. The

BRYANT COLLEGE
MANAGEMENT ASSOCIATION

Will have a meeting at 3:00 p.m. on

Tuesday, September 23, in room 255.

TOPICS TO BE PRESENTED

*How to manage yourself#

*Course Evaluations*

*Career Planning*
*Upcoming Elections and Lectures* |

*Job Placements*

All interested students are urged to attend
this meeting.

Join the club and prepare yourself for a

future in Management.

THE ARCHWAY

es Worchester State

Coach commented “We had
some sloppy passing today and
should have scoréd more goals,
bul the team seems to be
jelling as a unit.” Game stats
prove Guay out as shols on
goal were 40 to 8, overridingly
in favor of Bryant.

Bryant’s next soccer

Photo by Wes Riggins

match is scheduled for the
Smithfield campus, tomorrow
September 20th at 1:00 p.m.
Due to a quirk in this year’s
schedule it will be Bryant’s
final Saturday afternoon home
game of the season. Bryant
will oppose Roger Williams in
its second encounter.

b BﬂWliﬂg Slalldillgs

Div. A
Phi Sigma Nu 31
Invalids 2-2
Brass Balls 2-2
RI Tropics 1-3
Div. B
Canadian Club 2-2
Tau Epsilon “A” 2-2
Midnite Cowboys 2-2
Norm | 2-2
Div. C
Pin Busters 31
lau Epsilon “B” 2-2
Trampeld Esquimos 2-2
Gimpy's Gang 1-3
Div. D
The Who? 31
Mamls ilBﬂ 2‘2
Beta “A” 2-2
STYX 1-3
Div. E
(Has not bowled yet)
Div. F
(Has not bowled yet)
STUDENT HIGH
FOR THE WEEK
Bill Eberle 225
Carol Lyman 162
ADMINISTRATORS HIGH
(Last Week)

R. Schieb scratch 154
T. Scott Hep. 183
ADMINISTATORS HIGH
(This Week)

E. Hutker scratch 178
E. Hutker Hep. 216
Lane Hours:

Mon-Fri; 10:00 to 10:00
Sat; 3:00 to 9:00

i

Bryant Skiers Prepare
For '75-'76 Season

If your skis are still in the
cellar from last year- Get them
out! Bryant College Ski Club
is starting its second year of
winter activity and has come
back with new programs, ski
packages, and greatl
enthusiasm,

The Ski Club is bringing
Bryant students the chance to
get away for day or weekend
excursions to such places as
Bromley, Loon Mountain,
Killington, and ML, Snow.
Also planned for this ski
season is an eight day ski
vacation in Canada during the
semester break. Ski and party
weekends being offered al
these resorts, which include
excellent skiing and nightime
activity, are for the enjoyment
of the Bryant Ski and Non-ski
Community. The trips also
serve as an excellent means of
meeting new people with the

same interests in skiing and
having good times

The Club can offer the
trips at reduced rates for
students, along with
professional instruction if
desired. There is no
membership fee to the Club
and members may also be
eligible for discounts at area
ski shops.

The Ski Club will hold its
first meeting on Sept. 24, in
the Faculty Dining Room
from 34 pm. At this time,
Frank Merola, President,- will
explain the Club’s function
and plans for this ski season.

If you missed skiing last
year, and don't wanl to miss
this season, come to the Ski
Club’s first meeting. It's a
chance to get out of your
room to meet great people and
have good times.

Live

Saturday

NO. PROVIDENCE

BRYANT

Happy Hour

3TOGP.M. MON. THR1I SAT.

Entertainment, Weekly Friday and
(8:30 pm — 1:00 am )

1195 Douglas Ave.
'ormerly the site of Steak ana E-ew )
: 513186
= é
P,
-

Performing Friday and Saturdav Night

CUTT’'S ROAD

CLIFTON R. LEWIS

GIANT 4x6 T.V. SCREEN
THREE STOOGES MOVIES THURS.

(401) 769-4294

Gltff s g reen/lou.se

POTTED HOUSE PLANTS

PROVIDENCE PIKE - NORTH SMITHFIELD

R.F.D. 2 WOONSOCKET. R. L

02895

Open Daily 10-5, except Monday & Every Nite 6-9
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